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SNA Endorses Hawthorne 
Bike Lanes
By Dave Boush, SNA Board 
Member

The Sunnyside Neighborhood 
Association voted at its June general 
meeting to support the installation 
of parking-protected bike lanes on 
Hawthorne Boulevard. The bike lanes 
are an option described in the Portland 
Bureau of Transportation (PBOT) Mid-
Project report on the SE Hawthorne 
Pave and Paint Project. The Project was 
initiated to consider ways to leverage 
maintenance paving scheduled for 
Summer 2021 as an opportunity to 
increase safety, reduce transit delays, 
and otherwise improve Hawthorne Blvd 
between SE 12th and SE 50th.

Several SNA members noted that they 
would be more likely to travel by bike if 
such lanes existed. However, some were 
concerned with possible impacts to travel 
time for bus and car commuters, and to 
parking and safety on adjacent streets.

The Mid-Project Report noted that PBOT 
funding has decreased by over $7 million 
per month due to the pandemic, which 
may force the Hawthorne project to be 
more limited than previously hoped. Input 
solicited from neighbors and business 
owners resulted in plans for a variety of 
signage and traffic calming aspects that 
are not within the new budget.

The Board’s support was conveyed to 
PBOT in a June 17 letter.

Safety & Livability Committee 
Tuesday, Jul 7, 6:30pm - 7:30pm 
@ TBD

SNA Annual Membership 
Meeting and Board Election 
Thursday, Jul 9, 7-9pm 
@ SE Uplift (see article for details)

Safety & Livability Committee 
Tuesday, Aug 4, 6:30pm - 7:30pm 
@ TBD

SNA General and Board Meeting 
Thursday, Aug 13, 7pm -9pm 
@TBD

Holding the 2020 Sunnyside 
Neighborhood Board 
Elections
by Reuben Deumling, 
SNA Board Member & 
Christina Estime, SE Uplift

We are planning to hold our annual board 
elections on Thursday, July 9th, at our 
usual meeting time of 7 p.m., two months 
later than normal. Other neighborhoods 
across the city are experimenting with 
ways to accomplish an election that 
conforms to each neighborhood’s bylaws 
as well as avoids risks to anyone’s 
health. We considered (1) a largely digital 
approach, (2) a hybrid video-conference-
based election combined with a staffed 
ballot box, as well as (3) an outdoor 
venue using small adjustments to our 
tried-and-true in- person procedures.

Our hope and intention is to conduct our 
elections outside in the fresh air adjacent 
to S.E. Uplift’s building at 3534 SE Main 
St. The parking lot and mini-park offer a 
good amount of space, and the proximity 
to the building makes staging this 
relatively straightforward.

The basic format will resemble a 
typical election where candidates 
briefly introduce themselves and the 
membership (anyone who lives in the 
neighborhood, owns a business here, 
or is the designated representative 
of a business or community group or 
organization located in Sunnyside) 
votes by paper ballot. The votes will be 
collected and tallied by our liaison from 
S.E. Uplift, Christina Estime, who has 
helped us with past elections. We are 

Upcoming 
Meetings & Events

excited to make this work and hope you 
will join us.

Candidate Statements
Jessie Maran

Hello neighbors.

Thank you for considering me as 
a representative of the voices and 
perspectives of our Sunnyside 
Neighborhood community. I’m Jessie 
Maran and I live near the intersection of 
SE Cesar Chavez and SE Hawthorne 
with my mom, teenage son, and a flurry 



of cats. My professional background 
is in urban planning and I spend my 
spare time working in advocacy at 
the intersection of climate action and 
transportation. I am also serving on 
the Board of Southeast Uplift. In all 
things, my focus is on learning from 
my community through inclusive and 
respectful conversation.

The Sunnyside neighborhood is a vibrant 
mix that serves as home, workplace, 
destination, and a place to pass 
through – with so much going on, our 
neighborhood faces many challenges. I 
am currently running for the Sunnyside 
Neighborhood Association Board in order 
to support the conversations needed to 
develop a resilient and compassionate 
neighborhood community.

Dave Boush

I am running for reelection to the SNA 
Board after one term. As the term 
ends, I am co-chair of the Safety and 
Livability Committee and the Board’s 
representative to the Hawthorne 
Boulevard and Belmont Area Business 
Associations (HBBA and

BABA). I also participate in the 
Sunnyside Foot Patrol. Serving on the 
board has been both a pleasure and an 
education. It has allowed me to meet 
many neighbors who are committed 
to improving our city and encouraged 
a more detailed understanding of our 
problems and the way Portland works. 
Two years is barely enough to get 
started making a difference for the 
neighborhood. I urge current SNA Board 
members to run again and urge everyone 
to get involved on whatever issues 
motivate them.

Russell Rinaldi

I’ve been working on the Sunnyside 
Neighborhood Association for the past 
2 years, initially as co-chair, now as a 
member-at-large, and as the chairman of 
the Safety and Livability Subcommittee. 
I’m hoping we can move forward with 
the right balance of compromise. We 
can achieve workable solutions and 
represent Sunnyside’s concerns to the 
city to get the available resources we 
need to affect change.

I believe we can effectuate equitable 
solutions, and I’d like to continue working 
toward that goal if I’m voted in for another 

two year term. We’re strongest when 
we work together. Moving forward, I will 
continue to work for, and on behalf of, 
my Sunnyside neighbors with the hope 
of improving the safety and livability 
issues we face. This is the majority of 
my purpose as being a member of this 
board.

Thank you for the first two years, and 
your consideration for another two.
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NEED HELP 
ENROLLING IN 
MEDICARE?
I’m your local Medicare 
expert. Contact me to set up  
a personalized appointment.

Judy Litchfield
503-756-1398
Licensed representative, 
Providence Medicare  
Advantage Plans
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Providence Medicare Advantage 
Plans is an HMO, HMO-POS and 
HMO SNP with Medicare and Oregon 
Health Plan contracts.  Enrollment 
in Providence Medicare Advantage 
Plans depends on contract renewal.
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Sunnyside Neighborhood “Gap Map”

The Sunnyside Neighborhood News is 
published monthly by the Sunnyside 

Neighborhood Association.
  

Editor: Gloria Jacobs 
Delivery Coordinator: Diana Deumling

Matt Lembo..............................................President
Reuben Deumling.............................Vice President
Lorraine Henriques.................................. Secretary
K.C. Hoffert.............................................. Treasurer
Dave Boush.................................Member-At-Large 
Russell Rinaldi.............................Member-At-Large
Colin Wonnacott..........................Member-At-Large
Sunia Gibbs.................................Member-At-Large
Julia Peattie.................................Member-At-Large 

SunnysidePortland.org
c/o SEUL, 3534 SE Main, Portland, OR 97214

Any opinions expressed, unless speci-
fied, are not necessarily those of the 
Sunnyside Neighborhood Associa-
tion or its board. Sunnyside residents 
are welcome to submit articles for 
consideration that concern neighbor-
hood issues, by emailing newsletter@
sunnysideportland.org. Many won-
derful volunteer Sunnyside residents 
distribute the Neighborhood News.

Live near any of the blocks marked in black below?  
We need your help!  Contact dianadeumling@gmail.
com. to volunteer for our delivery service. Delivery help needed here




